
March 3, 1978 

 The Supervisors of Mt. Joy Township, Adams Co., Pa. held their regular monthly 

meeting for March on March 3, 1978 at 7:00 p.m. in the election house, Two Taverns, Pa.   

All members were present.  Also present were auditors, Black, Schwartz, and Benner.  The 

minutes were read and approved for the February 3
rd

 meeting and February 23
rd

 special 

meeting.   

 Oil, stone and equipment bid will be advertised and opened on April 7
th

 at 7:00 

p.m. at the regular meeting at the election house.   

 The following receipts for March were received: 

Betty Pitzer    recording fee    $313.60 

Chesapeake Chowder House   licensee fee    $200.00 

Barlow Fire Co.        $10.00 

Charles Wolfe         $1,083.34 

Total          $1,606.94 

 A letter was read concerning Compensation Insurance on firemen from Barlow Fire 

Co. when answering calls in the township.  No action was taken until we get more  

information.   

 The following bills were presented for payment from township fund.  Motion was 

made by Danner, 2
nd

 by Snyder to pay these bills: 

Lake Heritage Municipal Authority      $2,175.00 

Teeter, Teeter, Teeter   Legal Fees    $300.00 

Met Ed.     Electric for twp. bldg.  $50.22 

Small’s Auto Parts   Supplies for Equip.   $20.75 

Schuchart Pet.    Truck repairs    $46.28 

 Nationwide Ins.    truck insurance   $120.00 

Nationwide Ins.    liability blanket coverage  $37.00 

Dutty’s Electric    twp. building    $52.10 

Floyd Huff     labor, paneling twp. bldg. $1,059.00 

Willis Waybright    labor     $312.40 

Wilbur Danner    labor     $202.40 

Glenn Snyder     labor     $338.80 

Clarence Myers    labor snow removal   $35.20 

Martin and Martin   Windsor Green   $687.50 

Martin and Martin   Martin Sherrill   $325.00 

total          $5,761.65 

from Revenue Sharing Fund 

APM Inc.     Material for twp. building  $1,831.26 

 

The resignation of Oliver L. Seguin as Secretary, Treasurer was accepted with regret, 

effective March 1, 1978.  A motion was made by Waybright, 2
nd

 by Danner to appoint 

Barbara J. Snyder as Secretary, Treasurer as soon as the proper bonds can be secured.  

Glenn Snyder will be acting Secretary, Treasurer until then.  Motion carried.   

 The auditors reported that they hope to have the audit completed by March 15, 

1978.   No further business.  



 Meeting adjourned at 10:30 p.m.  Next regular meeting April 7, 1978 at election 

house.  

 Submitted by R. Glenn Snyder, acting secretary and approved by Willis Waybright, 

supervisor.    


